
AUSD First Day of School 
2022

Our motto this year is “Albany Proud!”



Walking to Albany High with smiles…



Students love the whirlygig at 
Marin San Gabriel



Superintendent Wells visits 
a classroom.



Cornell students get an introduction to the playground.



Lunch on the grass at Albany Middle School.



New books are big across 
the District—this bulletin 
board is at Cornell. AMS 
has new classroom library 
books funded by the 
Diversify Our Narrative 
student group. 



Last Friday, before the 
first day of school, 
teachers came together at 
Cougar Field for a rousing 
and inspiring start to the 
year. 
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